
 

 
 

December 2024 Prayer Letter 
           

              Church update:  
 

 

                                                          Visitors and Salvation: 

 
          Newest Member:  

 

  
Prayer Requests: 

- Pray for the church, Victory Baptist Church of Zinguedesse 

- Pray for the community of Kombissiri to be reached with the gospel  

- Pray for Paul and Abdoul to understand and accept the gospel  

- Pray for the Clower and Wilkerson families 

            The church plant in Zingudesse 

continues to progress and move toward 

self-sustainability.  There is a growing core 

of truly faithful members that are in 

complete agreement with our doctrine and 

motivated to see the church fulfill its 

mission given by God.  The construction 

project continues to progress and should be 

finished soon.  We plan to officially 

constitute the church next year.  Thank you 

so much to all those who gave and prayed 

to see this new work get off the ground.  

      One of the church’s newest members 

just had a baby.  Salif has been coming to 

church for a few months now and he had 

been asking for prayer for his wife who was 

pregnant.  Last month she gave birth to a 

healthy baby boy.  The church collected 

soap (a very traditional gift for newborn 

babies in our country) and brought it to 

present to the family.  Since Salif has been 

coming his wife has not yet visited the 

church.  Please pray for her as she adjusts to 

having another baby to take care of.  Her 

husband has also been asking for prayer 

each week during prayer requests for her to 

come to church so she can hear the gospel.  

Please pray for her and for our church as we 

strive to share the gospel with her.   

        At Victory Baptist Church of Zingudesse, 

we continue to see regular visitors and people 

trusting Christ as their savior.  I would like to ask 

for specific prayer for 2 men who have been 

visiting the church lately.  The first, Paul, was 

displaced by terrorism and ended up settling in 

our area, the Lord is dealing with him but he has 

not yet trusted Christ.  The second, Abdoul is a 

Fulani man from a Muslim family.  They both 

have come to church for the last few 

weeks.  Please pray that they will trust Christ.  

 


